The May 2019 monthly meeting of the Central New York Region of the Sports Car Club of America was called to order at 7:11 PM, Wednesday, May 8, 2019, at the American Legion in Liverpool, NY by Regional Executive Ed Leubner. Sixteen people were in attendance.

Ed Leubner made a motion to accept the minutes of the April meeting. The motion was seconded by Paul Grover and approved by unanimous voice vote.

Regional Executive's Report R.E Ed Leubner.

Weather is starting to improve.

The next Cars and Coffee is on May 18th at Cantech as well as events at Wegman's on Rt 31 in Clay.

Ed did a DE at WGI and it was cold... As the event unfolded the weather did improve on the last day.

National is looking for supply orders from the region.

Don't forget...We are always looking for articles to publish in the Snarling Newsletter.

Assistant Regional Executive's Report

A.R.E. Mark Bizzozero. Mark would like to thank Mark Mangicaro for him helping him locate his new track toy. He picked up a 1988 Supercharge MR2.

Treasurer's Report

Treasurer Jay Cartini: April was another slow revenue month due to the limited events activity. May is improving with increased event activity and revenue from these events.

The sponsorship payments need to be collected and it is looking that Burdick might not renew.

Please see the attached financial reports for April 2019.

Secretary's Report

Secretary Chris Whaley: As I announced last month it is my pleasure to announce my intentions to run for the Area 10 Director position which is being voted on this October. Please support my efforts in representing CNY at the SCCA Board of Director level. By signing my nomination paperwork and voting for me in October 2019.

Activities Report

Activities Chair Chris Murphy: Ted is reporting for Chris this month. It is looking like the Arrowhead lodge will be the location for our summer Picnic.

Solo Report

Solo Chair Scott Newton. Scott reported the first event at Pineview was sold out with the maximum capacity of 50 entrants. Each participant was able to have 6 runs... Except Scott who had an off testing the limits of the run off. New national rule changes require all waivers to be submitted back to national for archiving. Weekend members are able to register thru Motorsportsreg.com. The pre-solo meeting concluded that they will be donating cones to FLR for the Finger Lakes Champ Tour May 17-19 at SeAD.

On June 9th Mark and Scott will be going through the trailer for cleaning and general maintenance. All are welcome to join.

RallyCross Report

RallyCross Chair Billy Meade. Billy reported that the 2nd event was at Walczyk's Farm... 17 participants (2 more than normal). The front wheel drives took the event. Nice event with no rain and each participant got 8 runs. Due to Billy's cone killing spree they need more cones. The next event is Father's Day and it might need to be switched around due to the holiday. The schedule needs to be posted on the website.

Flagging and Communications Report

Flagging & Communications Chair Mick Levy. Mick noted this weekend is formula promotions at WGI... The following weekend is ChampCar.

Road Rally Report

Road Rally Chair Frank Beyer. Frank reported that in the recent Sunday NY Times a news article featured the Green Grand Prix festival at WGI.

Club Racing Report

Club Racing Chair Dave Cardillo. Dave reported about his event at VIR on April 19th-20th. The track was very wet all weekend. But, during each race the track was dry. While on the last few laps for the last race 3 cars attempted to enter turn 2, three wide and 2 of the cars made contact. The race ended under yellow. Dave plans on attending the Runoffs this year.

Membership Report

Membership Chair Andrew Beyer was absent.

R.E Ed Leubner reported membership anniversaries.

Mark Bizzozero –17 yrs,

Lisa, Hollie, Halie Cartini- 11 yrs

Mark Mangicaro - 7 yrs

Old Business

Sponsorship details still need to be finalized.

New Business No new business

The 50/50 raffle was won by Mick Levy for a grand total of \$11.

At 8:00 PM a motion was made by Rex Franklin to adjourn the meeting. The motion was seconded by Scott Newton and passed unanimously.

Our next regular meeting will be held Wednesday, June 12th, 2019 at the American Legion in Liverpool, NY at 7:00 pm

Respectfully submitted by Chris Whaley